



Romsey Bowling Club Newsletter

September 2025

www.romseybowlingclub.com

September 27th signals the end of another successful season when the sound of trolley wheels and the chatter of happy bowlers falls silent across the park and the only sound 'over the hedge' will come from the gentlemen of the 'green team' as they continue their great work preparing for 2026 when we will be back!!!! The Hawaiian themed President's Day was a great success as in past years with the usual supply of Pimms followed for all those able to focus by the 'spider' and several ends of bowls before members sat down to a buffet and copious glasses of wines and raffle.





Our Finals Weekend was played in reasonably good weather with support from members and their families. A large supply of cakes and refreshments donated by our fellow members were available on both days and added to the enjoyment of the tournament.

WINNERS

Men's Two Woods : Chaz Davey Ladies Two Woods : Diane Smith

Mixed Pairs : Janice Davey & Neil Grafton : Jethro Davey & Peter Morton Men's Pairs : Jane Hill & Babs Randles

Ladies Pairs

Men's Handicap : Andrew Cheverton Ladies Handicap : Jane Hill Ladies Championship : Diane Smith Men's Championship : Peter Morton Romsey Cup TH : Mike Grant Malcolm Parry : Diane Smith

> Australian Pairs : Brian Parsons & Don King

Dinner & Dance - 8th November 6pm for 6.30pm/7pm Romsey Golf Club - £37 per person

This event is when the winners are presented with their trophies and will be held at Romsey Golf Club. Members are asked to place their names and choice of menu on the Noticeboard in the club house and place payment in the Secretary's box with their name as soon as possible. If paying online please do not submit payment until 1st October.

Future Club Events

Whist Drive: Judy and Roger Gregory are running a Whist Drive in the Club House on 20th September 2025 please add your name on the list in the clubhouse in the usual manner.

<u>Music Quiz</u>: On Saturday 25th October @ 7pm Lawrie Wait and Peter Morton are challenging members to a music quiz from the 60s/70s/80s and some from the 90s' in the club house, so put your name on the list in the clubhouse and come along for a good old sing song.

<u>Crib</u>: John Sorby will be running Crib Games every Friday afternoon in the club house at 1.30 from 3rd October during the closed season. Members interested should put their names on the list in the clubhouse.

<u>Friendly Fixtures</u>: New members may not be aware that during the closed season Friendly Fixtures are played at various clubs in the area and in some cases consist of a meal. Information sheets will shortly be found in the Friendly Fixture Folder in the Clubhouse and in the Booklet handed out to all members at the beginning of the 2025 season. If you are interested in playing at these events please place your name in these folders.

NUT ALLERGY

MEMBERS ARE REMINDED THAT ROMSEY BOWLING CLUB FOLLOWS A 'NO NUT' POLICY ANY-WHERE IN THE CLUBHOUSE. PLEASE DO NOT TAKE ANYTHING AT ALL INTO THE CLUB EVEN IT IS FOR YOUR OWN CONSUMPTION AS BEING EXPOSED IN THE AIR CAN BE A PROBLEM FOR SOME PEOPLE WITH ALLERGIES









